

## ឧស្ទីលេខារិង់សារអភិរ

វិថីព្រះសង្ឃរាជ ទេព វង្ស និង ផ្លូវអ៊ុម នាយ ភូមិមណ្ឌល ១ សង្កាត់ស្វាយដង្គំ ក្រុងសេៗមរាប ប្រអប់សំបុត្រលេខ ៥០ ទូរស័ព្ទៈ (៨៥៥) ៦៣ ៨៦៣ ៤០៩ ទូរសារៈ (៨៥៥) ៦៣ ៧៦០ ៤៥២ Phreah Sangreach Tep Vong Road & Umchhay Street, Mondul 1, Sangkat Svay Dangkum P.O. Box 50, Siem Reap, Kingdom of Cambodia Tel: (855) 63 963 409 Fax: (855) 63 760 452 Email: admin@angkorhospital.org http://www.angkorhospital.org

Ref. Nº. 540. 13.AHC

August 12th, 2013

Dear Mr. Mike Patel:

From all of us at Angkor Hospital for Children (AHC) we would like to thank you for your contribution of **US\$600** to the Sam Relief fundraising efforts this year. You have helped to provide rice with other donors with a total value of \$3,500 from the Sam Relief fund and this will be delivered to the hospital in August 28<sup>th</sup>, 2013.

As always, all departments at Angkor Hospital for Children are keeping busy. Each month our surgical team performs both minor and major surgeries with an average of 1,000 cases. In addition, in the last 6 months AHC's heart team has performed 80 heart surgeries with teams from outside Cambodia and all cases were done successfully. With long term training from the teams from other countries, we believe in the next couple years AHC's surgical team will be able to perform heart surgeries by themselves for the complicated cases. In addition, the Intensive Care Unit/Emergency Room are always the busy area where doctor and nurses are fighting to save lives.

Moreover, this month the neonatal ward's renovation has started its construction and is taking the place of the existing Laboratory, as the plan the renovation will be completed by the end of August, then the temporary neonatal unit in In-Patient Department will be moved to this new ward.

Please do not hesitate to contact us at any time at <a href="mailto:ahc@angkorhospital.org">ahc@angkorhospital.org</a> if you would like more information about the daily activities of Angkor Hospital for Children.

On behalf of the staff, children and families at Angkor Hospital for Children, please accept our most sincere thanks and gratitude for your support.

Stoure sincerely,

William Housworth, MD, MPH

SEXECUTIVE Director